

# Primrose Schools

Affiliated to the CISCE Board for ICSE & ISC Affiliated to the Cambridge University for IGCSE, AS & A Level An ISO 9001:2015 Certified Institution

# NATIONAL PRIMTALENT OLYMPIAD EXAMINATIONS ENGLISH

CLASS	Name :
	Section :
3	Roll no :

Guidelines for the Candidates	
1	Please check your Name, Class and Section on the OMR sheet provided to you.
2	In case, OMR sheet with your name is missing, please fill in information about yourself in the blank sheet provided before start of exam.
3	All questions are compulsory. There is no negative marking. Use of calculator is not permitted.
4	There is only <b>ONE</b> correct answer. Choose only ONE option for an answer.
5	To mark your choice of answers by darkening the circles in OMR sheet, use <b>HB Pencil or Blue/Black ball point pen</b> only.
6	Rough work should be done in the blank space provided in the booklet.
7	Return the OMR sheet to the invigilator at the end of the exam
8	Please fill in your personal details in space on the top of this page before attempting the paper

# SECTION A – WORD AND STRUCTURE KNOWLEDGE

- 1. Choose the correct word for the picture.
  - a. Dancer
  - b. Wagoner
  - c. Writer
  - d. Doctor



2. Complete the sentence with the correct word.

Heidi went over the \_\_\_\_\_.

- a. market
- b. Alps
- c. river
- d. shops
- 3. Find the incorrect sentence.
  - a. This birds are beautiful.
  - b. They are my friends.
  - c. She is my mother.
  - d. We are at school.
- 4. Wait! I \_\_\_\_\_ join you for the party.
  - a. will
  - b. have
  - c. am
  - d. will be
- 5. Unscramble the word to make it meaningful:

"Mrmaoblee"

- a. memorable
- b. memraoble
- c. memorable
- d. memaorble

- 6. Another word for "burrow" is
  - a. tunnel
  - b. ground
  - c. rabbit
  - d. hole

Choose the correct option and fill in the blank.

7. That wasn't a good idea - you \_\_\_\_\_\_ thought about it more carefully.

- a. should have
- b. must have
- c. have to
- d. ought have
- 8. I like interviewing interesting people.I need to collect and report news for television.I am outgoing.

Who am I?\_\_\_\_\_

- a. Journalist
- b. Lawyer
- c. Reporter
- d. Writer

Choose the correct opposite:

- 9. The baby was very <u>playful.</u>
  - a. serious
  - b. horrible
  - c. funny
  - d. silly

10. Letters of the following words are jumbled. Arrange these letters in correct order to form a meaningful word.

OMDEERF

- a. Frdomee
- b. Freedom
- c. Fredome
- d. None of these

# **SECTION B - READING COMPREHENSION**

Read the following passage and answer the questions **(11 – 15)** that follow. A Family Holiday

Vicky lives with her parents and her two brothers, Sam and Paul, in the city. Last week they had a holiday by the sea. Sam, is ten, Vicky is eight but Paul is only five. They went to the cinema on Wednesday because it rained all day. They saw a film about sharks. The sharks had very big teeth. Paul didn't like watching them and he closed his eyes. On Thursday, Paul thought about the film. He didn't want to swim in the sea. He sat on the beach and watched Sam and Vicky. They played in the water. Mum gave Paul an ice-cream but he didn't want it. Then Dad said, "Come on Paul! Let's go for a swim." But Paul didn't want to.

11.Vicky's family went on holiday \_\_\_\_\_\_.

- a. Last week
- b. Yesterday
- c. Last month
- d. Today

12.Vicky has two brothers, who are called \_\_\_\_\_\_.

- a. Vicky and Sam
- b. Sam and Paul
- c. Paul and Vicky
- d. Sam and Ryan

13.Paul didn't enjoy seeing \_\_\_\_\_\_ in the film.

- a. Dolphins
- b. Sharks
- c. Seahorse
- d. Penguins

14. The family had a holiday by the \_\_\_\_\_.

- a. Sea
- b. Beach
- c. Resort
- d. Theatre

15.Dad wanted to \_\_\_\_\_ with Sam.

- a. Swim
- b. Play
- c. Draw
- d. Eat

Read the given diary entry and answer the questions (16 – 20) that follow:

# Dear Diary,

Today was a sad day. Spooky, my parrot flew away. One moment she was there, but the next moment she was gone! I saw some of the other parrots call to her. I think she was missing them. Mother was happy, so was granny. They said parrots belonged to the open air, not to the buildings. I shall miss her. I'll keep some fruits for her in the cage, in case she gets hungry. Perhaps she'll come back some day. I don't think I'll recognise her, though. All parrots look so similar! Love

Kitty

16. Why did Spooky fly away?

- a. She wanted her mother.
- b. She missed her friends.
- c. She wanted to fly.
- d. She disliked Kitty.

#### 17. Why was granny happy?

- a. Spooky had flown off.
- b. She did not like Spooky.
- c. Parrots belonged to the open air.
- d. Parrots belonged to cages.

18. Why won't Kitty recognise Spooky if she returns?

- a. All parrots are alike.
- b. Spooky would be bigger.
- c. Spooky would not return.
- d. Kitty will forget Spooky.

19. How was Kitty's day?

- a. Happy Day
- b. Unpleasant
- c. Sad day
- d. Special day

20. How did the mother feel for the parrot?

- a. Mother was weeping.
- b. Mother was happy.
- c. Mother scolded Kitty.
- d. Mother missed the parrot.

#### **SECTION C - SPOKEN AND WRITTEN EXPRESSION**

Choose the correct option to complete the dialogue.

- 21. Reena: Would you like to come to my house? Seema:
  - a. No, I am going outside.
  - b. No, thanks. I want to go home.
  - c. Well, I not coming.
  - d. I don't want to come.

22. Complete the dialogues given below:

Harsh : "Hey, Ben. ! have a great news.. I am playing for the Indian team." Ben : "Great! \_\_\_\_\_\_.?

- a. Very bad
- b. Congratulations
- c. Poor you
- d. Well done

23. Reema: Shall I walk home with you? Seema: \_\_\_\_\_

- a. We can walk there.
- b. I'd like that, thanks.
- c. I can go with you this evening.
- d. I don't like to walk.

24. Reema: Do you want a glass of water? Seema: \_\_\_\_\_

- a. Yes, please.
- b. Yes, it is.
- c. Yes, I had.
- d. Yes, give.

25. Complete the dialogues given below:

Ansh : "\_\_\_\_\_. Does this metro train go to the airport?" Nishan : "No, it doesn't."

- a. Excuse me
- b. Pardon
- c. Listen
- d. None of these

#### **SECTION D - ACHIEVERS SECTION**

Choose the correct order of words that form an exclamatory sentence.

26. Here / What happened / I don't know

- a. C A B
- b. A & B
- c. C B A
- d. B A C

27. Choose the word which means the same as the word given.

PLEASED

- a. Angry
- b. Confused
- c. Satisfied
- d. sad

28. Choose the correct word from the option to fill in the blank.

\_\_\_\_\_ is to a SHIP as a PLATFORM is to a TRAIN.

- a. Sea
- b. Waterway
- c. Airport
- d. Dock

29. Could you tell me \_\_\_\_\_?

- a. is where the bus stop
- b. where the bus stop is
- c. the bus stop is where
- d. where is the bus stop

 30. Put \_\_\_\_\_\_ bag on \_\_\_\_\_\_ table, then give me \_\_\_\_\_\_ apple and \_\_\_\_\_\_ bar of chocolate.

- a. a, the, an, the
- b. the, the, a, a
- c. a, a, the, the
- d. the, the, an, a